Hon. John Baird

Minister of Transport, Infrastructure and Communities

House of Commons

Parliament Buildings

Ottawa, Ontario

Canada

K1A 0A6

June 15, 2010

Hon. Mr. John Baird:

I am writing to ask for your support for Bill C-522, an Act to prohibit the use of 15 passenger vans for student transportation.

On May 27, 2010, Yvon Godin, Member of Parliament for Acadie Bathurst, introduced Bill C-522 “The Boys in Red Bill” in the House of Commons.  The Bill is named in honour of seven high school basketball players from Bathurst, New Brunswick who were killed on January 12, 2008 in a 15 passenger van collision while on their way home from a game in Moncton. 

Nova Scotia banned 15 passenger vans for transporting students following two fatal collisions involving students in 1986. New Brunswick banned the vehicles in 2008 after the Bathurst tragedy and Quebec also prohibited their use for student transportation in July 2008. 

In 2006, 2007 and again, in August 2008, the Canadian Standards Association (CSA) recommended a new standard in student transportation, the 21 passenger Multi Function Activity Vehicle (MFAV aka “minibus”). But Transport Canada has failed to act on the CSA recommendations, leaving it up to the provinces and school districts to decide what type of vehicles to use. The result is a patchwork of regulations and policies across the country prohibiting the use of 15 passenger vans for student transport.

In comparison, 43 American states have banned these vehicles for transporting students, heeding an advisory by the US based National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) which recommended that these vehicles should not be used for transporting students.

We are therefore writing to request your support for Mr. Godin’s Bill C-522. Failing that, we are asking you  as the Minister of Transport to introduce similar legislation to ban 15 passenger vans for student use across Canada as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,
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